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A NOTE FROM THE CHIEF EDITOR

I am highly exuberant to share with you the third 
issue of Council’s Newsletter. It comprises major 
progress, information and remarkable initiatives 
and a wide range of news to keep you updated, 
motivated and educated simultaneously.  

As mandated and in ensuring professionals 
adhere to CPD guidelines, the Council has 
launched E- Learning Platform for pharmacy 
professionals. This is a major ICT milestone 
for the Council and among credible sources to 
facilitate lifelong learning in pharmacy. It is my 
hope you will make effective use of this platform.

Furthermore, this edition has incorporated 
a puzzle with comprehensive  pharmacology 
questions for professionals to challenge and revive 
your knowledge. I look forward to your feedbacks 
as the Council will recognize the best three. 

I am indeed grateful to all those who contributed 
in preparing this edition and urge all stakeholders 

and our dear readers who 
have educative articles, 
constructive comments and 
suggestions to share with 
us without hesitation.

Enjoy the reading!!

Elizabeth Shekalaghe 
Chief Editor
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Combating Non Communicable Diseases 11th - 14th November, 2019
■	 Participation in the World Antibiotic Awareness Week 18th - 24th November, 2019
■	 Identifying and mapping of new locations for Accredited Drug Dispensing Outlets 

(ADDO) in Dodoma region  11th - 15th November, 2019
■	 Council Technical Commitee Meeting 26th - 29th November, 2019
■	 Participate in the World AIDs Day - 01st December, 2019
■	 Council Meeting - 11th-12th December, 2019

Cover page Story
The Council’s Chairman 
Pharmacist Legu 
Mhangwa (2nd right) 
alongside with the 
Registrar; Pharmacist 
Elizabeth Shekalaghe 
with secretariat 
officially launching 
online CPD platform in 
Dar es Salaam
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Nestle Supports CPD Training
As part of their corporate social 
responsibility, Nestle East Africa, 
sponsored a CPD session for 
pharmacists from facilities Nestle 
work with.

The theme was “Role of 
Pharmacists in Early Nutrition and 
Neurocognitive Development.” 
was held on 26th July, 2019 at 
the Protea Courtyard Hotel, 
along Barack Obama Avenue, in 
Dar-es-Salaam.

Seventy one (71) pharmacists 
attended the session, facilitated 
by The Pharmacy Council 
Registrar, Elizabeth Shekalaghe 
and Dr. Mariam Kimaria from 
Muhimbili National Hospital.

The Registrar of the Council, 
Elizabeth Shekalaghe, paid 
special tribute to Nestle Company 
for this initiative, she called on 

the company to continue working together with the Council and 
asked other organizations to emulate the gesture so as to improve 
the standard of pharmacy practice in the country.

Awarded certificate: Pharmacist Olympia Kowero handing over a certificate 
of participation to Pharmacist  Idris Ebrahimjee during the Continuing 
Professional Development (CPD) training for Pharmacy Professionals.

Five Pharmacy Training Institutions and Six 
Intern Centers Provisionally Approved
Five Pharmacy Training 
Institutions (PTI’s) have 
been provisionally approved 
following compliance with the 
requirements of prescribed 
standards. The provisional 
approvals were granted during 
the 45th Council meeting held 
on 21st September, 2019 in Dar 
es Salaam. 

The PTI’s are Hermargs Institute 
- Morogoro, Karagwe Institute of 
Health Sciences - Kagera, Chato 
College of Health Sciences – 
Geita, City College of Health 
and Allied Sciences – Dodoma 
Campus and Marian University Pharmacy Laboratory of one of the approved Training Institution

By Annette Ezekiel.

By Emiy Mwakibolwa
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Pharmacist Incharge from Muhimbili National Hospital Dr. Deus Buma 
sharing best practice among internship supervisors from 44 interns centres.

Internship Supervisors Trained

College - Bagamoyo approved 
to offer Basic Technician 
Certificate in Pharmacy (NTA 
Level 4) up to Ordinary Diploma 
in Pharmaceutical Science (NTA 
Level 6).

Together with the above approved 
PTI’s, the Council also granted 

approval for six intern centres to 
offer internship training for intern 
pharmacists. Those centres 
are Benjamin Mkapa Hospital 
- Dodoma, Milembe National 
Mental Hospital - Dodoma, 
Kitete Regional Referral Hospital 
- Tabora,  Maweni Regional 
Referral Hospital - Kigoma, St. 
Francis Referral Hospital -Ifakara 

Morogoro and Singida Regional 
Referral Hospital -  Singida.

The Registrar emphasized that, all 
approved institution to continue 
adhering to the standards and 
the conditions of permits given 
and make sure that they generate 
competent pharmaceutical 
personnel.

On 1st October, 2019 the 
Pharmacy Council successfully 
conducted one day training 
to thirty five (35) internship 
supervisors in Dodoma.  The 
training was officiated by 
the Registrar of Pharmacy 
Council and aimed to bring 
awareness and understanding 
of new internship guidelines and 
assessment tools. This training 
will enable supervisors to train 
interns uniformly according to 
the guidelines and enable them 
to become competent to practice 
as pharmacists.

 From Pg 1

By Emiy Mwakibolwa
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As part of the World Pharmacists’ 
Day, 25th September, 2019, 
The Chairman of the Pharmacy 
Council, Pharmacist Legu 
Mhangwa launched the Council’s 
new and innovative e- Learning 
CPD platform amid fanfare at the 
Councils Sub Offices in Dar-es - 
Salaam.

The online platform will provide 
pharmacists, pharmaceutical 
technicians and assistants access 
to continuous professional 
development course materials.  
The platform will provide online 
capacity building courses aimed 
at sharpening professional skills 
for better performance and 
attaining proper qualifications 
required by laws and regulations. 

In his launching speech, the 
Pharmacy Council Chairman, 
Legu Mhangwa said as Tanzanian 
pharmacists marked World 

Pharmacists Day they should bear 
in mind that regular self-study on 
various topics of pharmacy and 
medicine in general is crucial. 
“We mark this day to remind 
ourselves our responsibilities, 
bring inspiration to young 
pharmacists and show the world 
our commitment to developing 
the International Pharmaceutical 
Federation (FIP),” Mr. Mhangwa 
noted.

“Continuous learning and 
studying is a weapon for 
continuous competence 
development and subsequently 
ensuring appropriate medicines 
selection, dispensing, counseling 
and rational use monitoring”, He 
added.  

Explaining about the e-learning 
platform initiative, the Council 
Registrar, Elizabeth Shekalaghe 
said, “The platform initiative 

will serve as career 
development and 
growth to pharmacists 
and other professionals 
in the country. It will help 
the Council in monitoring 
how each regulated 
personnel is engaged 
in knowledge and skills 
development as required 
by law and regulations”  

Under this e-learning 
platform pharmacists 
can go online and choose 
areas of interest to study 
and increase knowledge.

“We will be uploading 
the platform with 
up-to-date learning 
materials for every 
level of pharmaceutical 
personnel to keep 
them up-to-date since 

medicines are changing,” 
Registrar explained.

The platform will consist 
of courses for pharmacists, 
pharmaceutical technicians and 
pharmaceutical assistants. The 
e-Learning system will be used 
as a tool to test the competence 
of professionals when applying 
for annual licenses since such 
professionals are required 
to learn at least three new 
pharmaceutical areas every year 
to keep them well-informed. 

Millions of pharmacists 
worldwide celebrated World 
Pharmacists Day on 25th 
September 2019, whose theme 
was “safe and effective medicines 
for all.” It aimed at promoting 
pharmacists’ role in safeguarding 
patient safety through improving 
medication use and reducing 
medication errors.

The Council Chairman Pharmacist Legu Mhangwa awarding the 
ICT specialist Mr. Gadi Yamwaka for developing Online Continuing 

Professional Development System (CPD) platform in September, 2019.

Innovative E-Learning CPD Platform 
Launched Amid Fanfare Celebrations
By Annette Ezekiel
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Young Tanzanian Intern Pharmacist 
Scoops Lady Diana Award 

The Diana and Legacy Award Holder Mr. Erick Venant (Right) exchanging views with the 
Pharmacy Council Registrar Pharmacist Elizabeth Shekalaghe.

Tanzania Intern Pharmacist, Erick 
Venant (25), has been awarded, 
‘The Diana Award’, a charity 
legacy in honour of Lady Diana, 
Princess of Wales. Erick has been 
awarded in recognition of his 
efforts to bring positive change in 
the health sector in the country. 
The award ceremony took place 
in the United Kingdom in July 
2019.

As a pharmacy student, Erick was 
aware of antimicrobial agents 
and their impact on health 
worldwide, as well as the danger 
posed by the growing resistance 
to the lifesaving drugs. While 
still an undergraduate student, 
Erick led a team that successfully 
brought attention to antimicrobial 
resistance to schools all over the 
country through a nationwide 
campaign. Through television 
and radio stations, Erick reached 
a huge population of people, 
with antimicrobial ambassadors 

continuing to spread the message 
within their communities.

His work has encouraged more 
people in health, agriculture 
and the community to pay more 
attention to the problem of 
antimicrobial resistance and their 
part in causing or addressing it.

The Diana Award develops and 
inspires positive change in the 
lives of young people through 
three key programs which 
include mentoring programs for 
young people at risk, a youth-
led ant-bullying ambassador’s 
campaign and a prestigious 
award which publicly recognizes 
young people.

Erick Venant is among 20 young 
people chosen from a pool of 
exceptional individuals as one 
of this years’ Legacy Award 
recipients. The Legacy Award 
has been launched to inspire 
and celebrate the achievements 

of outstanding young leaders, 
visionaries and role models across 
the world who demonstrate their 
ability to inspire and mobilise 
new generations to serve their 
communities.

The Award & Development 
Programme Coordinator, Ms. 
Naomi Dixon further elaborated 
that the Legacy Award event is a 
three day programme designed 
for the award holders to learn 
from experts in the field and 
grasp a unique perspective into 
the private, public and non-profit 
world as well as provide a chance 
to network.

We congratulate Erick Venant 
for his outstanding achievement 
and urge other young pharmacy 
professionals to be inspired and 
bring remarkable change in the 
health sector and community at 
large.

By Anna Temu
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Council Conducts Training on Surveillance of Malaria and ACTs

More than 2627 participants, Owners and dispensers of Pharmacies 
and ADDO outlets from all districts and Municipalities of Singida, 
Dodoma, Manyara and Arusha Regions were trained on surveillance 
of malaria and ACTs. Training in the four regions took place between 
30th July and 24th September, 2019.

The aim of the training is to impart knowledge to owners and 
dispensers on importance of recording patient’s information, 
particularly malaria cases and their management for adults and 
under-fives attended at the drug outlets, and to submit the data 
to the Pharmacy Council on monthly basis as summarized reports 
through USSD enhanced mobile messages. 

The training in the above four regions comes as continuation of 
similar training conducted in eight other regions namely Ruvuma, 
Njombe, Morogoro, Pwani, Lindi, Mtwara, Tabora and Kigoma, The 
training is conducted by the Pharmacy Council under sponsorship of 
the Global Fund.

The Council maintains a database 
which serves as a reservoir of all 
data received on monthly basis 
and is capable of sharing it with 
the National Malaria Control 
Program (NMCP).

Malaria is one of the top febrile 
illnesses and the leading cause 
of deaths in Tanzania. It is in that 
perspective that the Government 
has engaged the Private sector; 
dubbed as PPP by subsidizing 
the price of the first line 
choice of treatment of Malaria 
(Artemether/Lumefantrine-ALu). 
On monitoring and evaluating that 
approach, it was found important 
therefore the availability and 
price of the subsidized Alu 
should be surveyed. The plan is 
to complete the surveillance for 
all regions in Tanzania Mainland 
and weigh on the effectiveness of 
the approach. 

It is in the expectation of 
the Council that the trained 
participants will send data in 
regular pattern that will aid the 
subsequent analysis.Pharmacist Erick Bokango educating ADDO Owners and Dispensers on record 

management and reporting availability of Anti Malarials from private sectors.

By Lucy Mgaya
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Five (5) delegates from Zambia Medicines 
Regulatory Authority (ZAMRA) and Pharmaceutical 
Society of Zambia paid a study visit to the Pharmacy 
Council Sub offices in Dar es Salaam between 11th 
and 17th August, 2019. 

The objectives of the visit were, to familiarize with 
the Regulations of pharmacy practice, premises and 
personnel; to learn the implementation experience 
of the ADDO program; to undertake a field visit so 
as to familiarize with the operation of ADDOs and 
pharmacies and to 
attend an ongoing 
ADDO Training 
in Babati Town, 
Manyara region so 
as to interact with 
trainees and TOTs.

The Delegation 
was accompanied 
by their hosts in 
Tanzania – MSH 
Consultants headed 
by Dr. Suleiman 
S. Kimatta and 
Pharmacist Jafary Liana

On arrival at the Pharmacy Council offices, the 
delegation was given a brief overview of the 
Pharmacy Council by the Registrar, Ms. Elizabeth 
Shekalaghe. The delegation was then taken 
through all Pharmacy Council Departments and 
Units by the Council’s Public Relations Officer Ms. 
Annette Ezekiel. The delegation showed particular 
interest on the ADDO unit and spent more 
time asking questions so as to have a thorough 
understanding of the functioning of the unit.

The next day, the delegation and their hosts 
together with the Deputy Registrar of Pharmacy 
Council Pharmacist Zainabu Nyamungumi and the 
Coordinator of ADDO Unit Pharmacist Wilbard 
Semvua travelled to Babati Town Council in 
Manyara Region to visit and witness the operation 
of ADDOs and ADDO Dispensers Training.

The delegation was welcomed by dispensers of 
ADDOs in Babati Town and conducted interactive 
interviews with them. Four (4) ADDOs and one (1) 
pharmacy were visited. “We are amazed by the 
trademark design of all visited ADDOs, uniquely 
branded and to a large extent similarities in internal 
arrangement of the storage and display area” One of 
the delegates remarked.

“Achieving this level of compliance to a set standard 
is a great success for any regulator, you don’t achieve 

this easily. One should 
be honest and say this is 
a result of great efforts 
and commitment” Said 
by one of the delegates.

The delegation then 
attended an ADDO 
Training session which 
was under supervision 
of SIBS College based in 
Moshi. In this training, 
the delegation had long 
interactive discussion 
with the trainees. The 

delegation then held separate discussion with the 
ADDO trainer of trainees, Pharmacist Herieli Maanga, 
who elaborated on his experiences and personal 
views on the ADDO program.

On return from Manyara the delegation paid an 
exit visit to the Registrar of the Pharmacy Council, 
thanking her for courtesy and hospitality extended to 
them. They expressed their gratitude and that they 
had gained a lot of knowledge from the visit and 
promised to draw a roadmap of implementing what 
they had learnt. They asked the Registrar not to be 
tired of their visits as they are sure to return to learn 
even more.

The Registrar thanked the visitors and welcomed 
them for further communications and expressed 
her joy for Tanzania being a role model country for 
devising this breakthrough mechanism for improving 
the access and availability of medicines, a persistent 
problem hampering most countries particularly the 
Sub Saharan Africa.

Zambia Medicines Authority 
Delegation on Study Visit

By Wilbard Semvua

Zambia delegates receiving some information from Dr. Suleiman 
Kimatta and Pharmacist Wilbard Semvua during their field visit 
in an ADDO shop in Babati  Town, Manyara region.
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Madagascar Delegation on a Learning Visit
On 27th August, 2019 the 
delegation visited Mkuranga 
District Council so as to learn the 
way the District implements the 
ADDO Program. Four (4) ADDOs 
were visited and interactive 
interviews were conducted with 
the dispensers and owners of the 
ADDOs. 

At Mkuranga, the delegation 
visited Ward Executive Officer. 
And learnt that the office of 
WEO is a significant step to be 
complied with by any person 
intending to establish an ADDO. 
The to and fro flow of process 
between street, village(VEO), 
Ward(WEO), District(DED), 
Region and to national level  gave 
the delegation a great moment to 
learn the depth of coordination in 
Tanzania administrative systems. 

On 28th August, 2019 the 
delegation visited SHOPS PLUS, 
one of the not for profit NGO’s 
which implements various 
health intervention projects 
through ADDO Program. In 
their presentation SHOPS PLUS 
revealed how beneficial the 
ADDO Program has been as a 
platform for such interventions. 
The representative of Impact 
Project of Madagascar had a good 
time to exchange experience 
with the SHOPS PLUS officials.

On 30th August the Madagascar 
delegation presented an exit 
briefing to the Pharmacy Council 
and their hosts MSH on the 
lessons they learnt in Tanzania 
in relation to the objectives 
of their visit. They thanks the 
MSH for sponsoring their visit 
and the Pharmacy Council for 
the knowledge and experiences 
shared. 

Eight delegates from Madagascar Health sector were in the country 
from 25th to 31st August 2019 on a learning and familiarization visit 
on medicines and pharmacy practice regulation in Tanzania as well as 
learn about the ADDO program implementation experiences.

The delegation comprised representatives from the Ministry of 
Health of Madagascar, the equivalence of pharmacy Council, the 
Pharmaceutical society of Madagascar, the Medicine authority and 
a well-known “Impact Project” currently being implemented in 
Madagascar.

To achieve the objectives the study visit, the delegation was guided to 
visit the TMDA and its ISO certified laboratory, The Pharmacy Council, 
The City College of Health and Allied Sciences, Mkuranga District 
Council and The SHOPS PLUS Tanzania.

On 26th August, 2019 the visitors visited the TMDA where they met 
the officials and were briefed on the functions and scope of the TMDA. 
Thereafter they visited the ISO certified laboratory of the Authority.

Together with the Pharmacy Council communication officer, the 
acting ADDO Program Coordinator and Apotheker the team headed 
to the City College of Health and allied sciences which is one of 
several institutions accredited by PC to conduct ADDO Trainings. The 
team had enough time to witness the learning environment as well as 
how the institution controls the training process from interview to the 
date of closing the training. 

By Wilbard Semvua

Delegates from Madagascar Ministry of Health paying courtersy call to District 
Executive Director, Eng. Mushamu Munde (sitting in the middle) when they 
visited Mkuranga District Council
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More New Pharmacies and 
Pharmacy Professionals 
Registered
A total of 74 pharmacies have been registered between July and 
September 2019. Registration has been completed after the 
applicants met all the requirements, including recruitment of 
registered pharmacists, refurbishment of premises and possession 
of reference materials. 

Speaking to Pharmacy News, the Head of Registration and 
Qualification Recognition Department, Ms. Suma Jairo said that, 35 
of the pharmacies are located in Dar es Salaam, three (3) in Coast 
Region, two (2) in Singida, two (2) Shinyanga, four (4) Mara, two (2) 
Geita, two (2) Songwe, three (3) Tanga, Three (3) Morogoro, four (4) 
in Mwanza, four (4) Mtwara, one (1) Arusha, three (3) Mbeya, three 
(3) Dodoma, two (2) Katavi and one (1) in Kigoma. She further said, 
“Twenty of the pharmacies are owned by pharmacists”.

In another event the Council has also registered five new 
pharmacists, enrolled 78 pharmaceutical technicians and enlisted 
six pharmaceutical assistants.  

According to Pharmacy Act 2011, new pharmacies will become 
operational after fulfilling the entire regulatory requirements. 
The same applies to pharmacists, pharmaceutical technicians and 
assistants.

Keep your Registration 
Status Alive – or Face the 
Wrath of the Law
A Glance of 2019 Retention Status of Pharmacy Professionals

Picture Caption1: 0nly 62%Pharmacists out of 1867, 47%Technicians 
out of 2421 and 19% Assistants out of 664 have retained their names 
in the Register, Roll and List respectively.

Pharmacists whose registration status 
in not active, meaning that they have 
not paid their annual fees, are at risk 
from being removed from the register. 
These individuals may lose the right to 
practice as pharmacists and can also 
be prosecuted in a court of law. The 
same applies to other pharmaceutical 
personnel cadres, pharmaceutical 
technicians and pharmaceutical 
assistants.

The Head of Registration has pointed out 
that, until the end of September 2019 less 
than 70% of pharmaceutical personnel 
have renewed their registration. 

All pharmaceutical personnel are 
reminded to adhere to Section 22, 26 
and 30 of the Pharmacy Act and retain 
their names immediately. Be reminded 
that practicing without a valid license is 
contrary to the law.

Is it a
Roller - Coaster 
The Office of the Registrar receives 
substantial number of applications 
to pursue and operate pharmacy 
business. To date, the Council has 
registered 1676 pharmacies and a 
total of 226 pharmacy businesses 
have been closed down at different 
point of time due to various factors. 

Speaking to Pharmacy News, the 
Head of Inspection at Pharmacy 
Council, Mr. Nelson Faustine 
highlighted some of the reasons 
including slow business flow and 
non – adherence to the law. 

What should be done to stop 
the roller-coaster and sustain 
the pharmacy business? Do 
the parties require capacity 
building on entrepreneurship? 
Are pharmacists contributors to 
the problem? Your constructive 
opinions will be highly appreciated.

By Anna Temu

By Anna Temu
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Pharmacists Donate Medicines In 
Corporate Social Responsibility 
Gesture
Pharmacists Owners of 
Pharmacies in Tanzania (POPTA) 
on Monday 12th August 2019 
donated medicines and other 
medical supplies to Muhimbili 
National Hospital (MNH) for 
casualties of the fuel tanker 
explosion that occurred on 10th 
August 2019 in Morogoro region. 

Speaking during the handing 
over of medicines and medical 
supplies held at MNH, POPTA 
Representative, Pharmacist 
Henry B. Tandau said; The 
Association was saddened by 
reports of the accident and felt 
that the injured persons needed 
to be assisted especially with 
medical supplies. 

“The medicines and medical 
supplies we have brought are the 
most urgently needed, including 
Burnox Cream, Infusions, Gauze 
rolls, examination gloves and 
cotton wool which are normally 
the pharmaceuticals used to treat 
burn injuries” said  pharmacist 
Tandau. 

He added that the 
pharmaceuticals worth more 
than Five Million Tanzania 
Shillings (TZS. 5,000,000/=) had 
been donated in an immediate 
response, but if there are more 
requirements POPTA was ready 
to continue supporting efforts of 
His Excellence President Dr. John 
Joseph Pombe Magufuli who 
had visited  the casualties at the 
hospital.

Receiving the medicines and medical supplies on behalf of MNH 
management, the Hospital Chief Pharmacist Dr. Deus Buma along 
with the Head of Sterilization Department Ms. Batusaje John 
Mwaibanje acknowledged POPTA for supporting MNH in caring for 
the patients as the pharmaceuticals received were exactly what 
was required in fire casualties treatment.

Pharmacists Owners of Pharmacies in Tanzania (POPTA) donated medicines 
and medical devices to fire victims from Morogoro in August, 2019.

By Annette Ezekiel
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CROSSWORD PUZZLE NO. 02

1 2

3 4 5

6

7 8 9

10

11

12 13

14

15 16

17 18

19 20

21

22

23

ACCROSS
1 	 Ratio of a drug’s toxic level to the level 

that provides therapeutic benefits (2 
words)

4 	 Effect of 2 drugs that are administered 
together that have great effects together 
than they would apart 

 7 	 Inhibitory neurotransmitter in the brain
13	 The time a drug concentration is 

sufficient to elicit a therapeutic response 
15	 Main organ for excretion 
17	 Place where metabolism frequently 

occurs  
19	 Route by which the drug is absorbed 

into the circulation via oral or gastric 
mucosa or the small intestine 

20	 Therapy needed to sustain life or treat 
disease 

22	 Decreasing response to repeated drug 
doses 

23	 Drug effects are opposite of each other  

DOWN
2 	 Permanent changes in genetic composition 
3 	 Study of drugs’ movement into, within, and out of the 

body 
5 	 Therapy given for the most likely illness present 
6 	 drugs with the same bio-availability and concentration 

of active ingredients 
8 	 The study of how various drug forms influence what 

the body does to the drug and what    the drug does to 
the body 

9   	 Effect that occurs when drugs that have similar action 
and are given together 

10 	 Fetal defects due to medications 
11 	 How the drug gets into the body 
12 	 Therapy to make the patient as comfortable as possible 
14 	 Physiologic or psychological need for a drug 
16 	 The elimination of drugs from the body 
18 	 The time it takes for one half of the original amount of 

a drug to be removed from the body (2 words)
21 	 The time it takes for the drug to elicit a therapeutic 

response 

Fill in the correct answers, one 
letter per square, both across 
and down, from the given 
clues. The best three will be 
recognized by the Council. 
Submit to the Council  or in a 
scanned copy to pro@pc.go.tz 
before 30th November, 2019.

By Dominick Mfoi
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CONGRATULATIONS 
TO MSD ON YOUR 

25TH ANNIVERSARY OF 
CREDIBLE SERVICES

Council Members, Management and Secretariat of the 
Pharmacy Council sends warmth congratulations to Medical 

Stores Department (MSD) as you celeberate your 
25th Anniversary of credible services particularly the 

development, maintainance and management of efficient and 
cost effective systems of procurement, storage and distribution 
of approved medicines and medical supplies required for use 

by all public health facilities in the country.

We further extend our salutations to the institution for 
becoming the sole procuring entity and distributor of 

medicines, medical supplies and laboratory reagents in 
Southern Africa Development Countries (SADC).
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Obituary

It is with great sadness we announce the death of Pharmacist Bureta 
Lenny Shangali, age 65, who passed away on Thursday August 08, 

2019, at Hubert Kairuki Memorial Hospital Dar es Salaam.

He was born on February 13, 1954 and graduated in 1984 with 
Bachelor of Pharmacy degree from University of Dar es Salaam. He 
was registered as a pharmacist with then The Pharmacy Board on 

May 17, 1985 with Registration No. 0000441 and later on registered 
with The Pharmacy Council on December 24, 2003 with Registration 

No. 108.

The late Mr. Bureta worked as a pharmacist at Medical Stores 
Department (MSD) until his retirement.

MAY HIS SOUL REST IN PEACE

1954 - 2019
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Aaaah na hivi ni
bure tutapiga tu

Hii imekaa
poa sana

Hapa kazi tu, 
afya zinalindwa


